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Thursday, May 4, 2017 at 7:00 pm at Plymouth City Hall

The Plymouth Council met in regular session on Thursday, May 4, 2017 at 7:00 pm. Mayor Vrieze called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm with the following members present: Gary Clark, Eric Abundis, Wade Eastman, and Jeff Robak. Members absent: Amy Berding

Others present: Ric Vermedal, Bev Torgeson, Cecil Kuhlers, Jody Vrieze, Joe Rowe, Bri Cooper, Deanne Meyers, Chuck Meyers, Carol Costello, Jim Clark, and Ashley Martin

Agenda was unanimously approved as presented with a motion by Robak and seconded by Clark. 

Mayor Vrieze opened the Public Forum. There was no public comments made. Public Form was closed.

Ric started off his departmental report about asking about tree stump removal. There are stumps in the city right of way that need to be removed. In the past, the city has paid for the removal of right of way stumps. Council agreed it is something the city can still provide. Ric also brought up the well house electrical panel project. He is suggesting to change out the switch so the generator will be able to work with the well also. 

Martin started her departmental report discussing the nuisance policy. Martin has been in contact with Jim Sberal, Mason City Code Enforcer, about civil infractions. Martin further explained that the curtesy letter, and certified letter will still happen, but after the certified letter, if the nuisance is not abated the code enforcer or the Cerro Gordo county sheriff will obtain a signature from the property owner for a civil infraction. Mayor Vrieze volunteered to be the code enforcer and is willing to do what he can to help. Martin brought up the bank closing and asked the council how they would like to proceed with the bank. Farmers State Bank will be closing August 1st and Martin is willing to reach out to other banks to see if anyone is willing to come into Plymouth. Jody Vrieze made a comment about her brother working with First Security Bank and might be willing to talk to Martin about possibilities. Martin asked if the council would be willing to approve her to attend a Community Planning and Health Workshop May 11th in Mason City. Mayor Vrieze and the council agreed it was ok for Martin to attend.

Joe Rowe was present on behalf of the fire department. ISO was in Plymouth and the audit it complete, Rowe will let the council know when the results come in. The 1968 fire truck is ready to go out for bid. Robak made a motion to approve starting the sealed bid process for the 1968 fire truck. Abundis seconded the motion. Motion carried unanimously. Rowe and the department are busy finishing up the plans for Memorial Day.

Martin presented three bids for the 504 Broad St Demolition: one from Popp Excavating out of Osage for $9,500, one from McKiness Excavating out of Mason City for $14,300, and the last one from Navratil Excavating out of Mason City for $18,995. Clark made a motion to approve Popp Excavating to demo the 504 Broad St project for $9,500. Eastman seconded the motion. All ayes, motion carried.

Ricky and Amy Berding was on the agenda to discuss street usage, neither was present, topic was tabled for next month.

Bri Cooper was present on behalf of betterment council. The betterment council is still working toward their own 501©3 which will open them up to more grants possibilities. The main project they are working on at the moment is a disc golf course. Disc golf is a popular sport that is family orientated, low maintenance, and easy to do. The beautification project that they are working on right now, is to put a positive spin on cleaning up properties. Cooper mentioned that the money for the project is not city funds but from a grant the betterment council received. Jody Vrieze also mentioned that the judges will not be from Plymouth but they are still working toward asking people. Eastman was questioning why they changed from committee to council. Cooper explained that council sounds more formal than committee. Clark made a motion to approve the Betterment Council to use $2,000 of their grant money for the beautification project. Robak seconded the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

Martin applied for an Omnitel Grant to help cover the cost of a new stove for the community hall. The city of Plymouth was awarded $200 towards that purchase. Martin presented the council with a stove from Menards for $341.00. Robak made a motion to approve the purchase of a new stove using $141.00 of the cities money and $200 of the Omnitel Grant money. Eastman seconded the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

A-1 Portables submitted a bid for port-a-potty in Old School Park of $20 a month. City of Plymouth has used Green Canopy in the past at $30 a month. Martin wanted to know what the council wanted to do for the summer of 2017. Robak made a motion to approve A-1 Portables for a port-a-potty in Old School Park. Clark seconded the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

Robak made a motion to accept the minutes from April 4, 2017 council meeting. Abundis seconded the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

Robak made a motion to accept the minutes from April 13, 2017 special meeting. Abundis seconded the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

Clark made a motion to approve April 2017 Treasurer’s Reports. Robak seconded the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

Abundis made a motion to approve the April bills. Eastman seconded the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

Abundis made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Clark seconded the motion. Motion carried unanimously. The meeting was adjourned to the public at 8:03pm
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